Ms. Jacqui Smith M.P.

Secretary of State for the Home Office

3rd Floor, Peel Buildings

2 Marsham Street

London

SW1P 4DF

Fax: 020 8760 3132
Dear Ms. Smith,

Re: Abdul Majeed Alfeckhal, Home Office reference F1038662

I am writing to express my extreme concern about the treatment of the aforementioned individual.  Mr. Alfeckhal fled to the UK from Libya in 1999 after he was refused permission to resign from the Libyan Navy after fifteen years of service. He wished to leave as he had become depressed at having to serve a repressive and undemocratic regime: instead he was told that he would be transferred into the Libyan Secret Police.

The nature of the Libyan regime is well known. The U.S. State Department’s country report for Libya in 2007 states:

“…defendants often were not informed of the charges against them and usually had little contact, if any, with their lawyers. Defense lawyers automatically were appointed, even if the defendant declined representation…reported torture, arbitrary arrest, and incommunicado detention remained problems. The government restricted civil liberties and freedoms of speech, press, assembly, and association.”


Despite this evidence the Home Office has claimed that Mr. Alfeckhal is not in any danger if he is returned to Libya.

Mr. Alfeckhal has complied with every condition imposed upon him by the Home Office in the nine years he has been in this country. He was granted asylum in 2004 under Section 8 of the Human Rights Act, but the Home Office appealed the decision. He has been happily married to a UK citizen for the last seven years. In spite of this he was arrested on April 30th when he went to sign in as required at Stockton police station and has subsequently been held in indefinite detention at Colnbrook detention centre, 300 miles from his family.  The Home Office has asked Mr. Alfeckhal to agree to being returned to Libya, which he has naturally refused to do.  He is currently being held in Colnbrook IRC. He has been refused bail despite having no criminal record and being part of a settled and close-knit family.

I appeal to you, Ms. Smith, to grant Mr. Alfeckhal immediate bail in the first instance as he has always complied with Home Office requirements, has no criminal record and in no way represents a flight risk.  I further appeal to you to reconsider the Home Office’s decision to deny Mr. Alfeckhal asylum, and to grant him indefinite leave to remain on compassionate grounds and on the grounds of the threat to his human rights and personal safety should he be returned to Libya.

Yours Sincerely,
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